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Upcoming Guild Events: 
 

05/06, 13, 20, 27/2018: de Witt Garden Club 

10:00 am, at the museum 

 

05/01/2019 

Museum Reopens 

 

05/07/2019 Back Bay Wildfowl Guild  

Membership Meeting 6:00pm 

Lucky Oyster Spring Celebration 

 

05/21/2019: Board Meeting 

6:00 pm 

05/27/2019: Memorial Day 

Museum begins opening on Mondays & Sundays 

05/19/2019 1:00pm until 6:00pm 

 Beer and Bourbon at The Brickhouse  
 

06/18/2018: Board Meeting 

6:00 pm 
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 

Happy May friends of the Atlantic Wildfowl Heritage Museum! 

I hope my message today finds you well and enjoying the warmer weather, that for the most part has moved 

into Virginia Beach to stay. Although the oceanfront saw a successful event this past weekend, thereôs 

ñSomething in the Museumò that excites me more.  

Shore Gallery at deWitt Cottage has taken up residency in the AWHM. Their presence, vision, updates, and 

enhanced merchandise will greatly add to our beloved museum and will complement our ñflavorò well. Kathy 

and Sean Rooney have a proven record of accomplishment in the Hampton Roads area and we are excited to 

enter into this new chapter with them. I would be remorse if I did not take an opportunity to thank Mrs. Ann 

Smith for years of service, dedication, and love for the AWHM. In addition to her service as our old gift shop 

manager, Ann was a staple at special events, fundraisers, and as a welcoming face at the front for visitors and 

locals alike.  

Our annual B3: Beer and Bourbon at the Brickhouse is just around the corner. May 19th will be a wonderful 

fund and friend-raising opportunity for us. We are excited to partner with Smartmouth Brewing and Three 

Brothers Distillery for providing the libation for which the event is named. Nixonôs Catering out of North 

Carolina will be meeting our food needs, providing chicken, fried fish, steamed shrimp, and more. As if that 

isnôt enough, through the efforts of Rob Beede and his Global Surf Network, five different bands will be 

providing entertainment throughout the afternoon and into the early evening. Donôt forget about our silent 

auction, door prizes, 50/50 and more. Tickets are $50 and can be purchased at the museum, from a board 

member or online at www.covatix.com .  

I am thrilled to announce and welcome two new members to your museum board. Martha Davenport, wife of 

our current treasurer, Larry Davenport, brings her 20+ years of volunteer and fundraising experience as well as 

expertise in the sales and marketing field. Rounding out his desire to make this a family affair, Larry also 

hooked his brother Phil Davenport. Phil also brings a robust volunteer track record and his service as former VB 

Director of Public Works is sure to enhance our relationship with the City of Virginia Beach. I congratulate 

them and look forward to working with them as we continue to advance the AWHM.  

All for now. I look forward to seeing everyone next Tuesday, May 7th at our Spring Celebration at the Lucky 

Oyster. The event begins at 5pm. Cost is $30 per person. Please RSVP with numbers and menu selection with 

Lynn at 757-437-8432. While this is a wonderful time for us to celebrate as an organization, it is also a 

wonderful opportunity to bring along potential new members of our group. We are looking to grow membership 

by 20 members this year.  

As always, I welcome your questions or comments. You can email me at hudsonoutdoors@gmail.com.  

Cheers. 

Jason Seward  

 

mailto:hudsonoutdoors@gmail.com
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COLLECTORôS SHELF 

George Crosson was born on December 12, 1955 

in Denver Colorado.  He later moved to Virginia 

Beach and became a carpenter.  George took up 

duck hunting as a teenager and started carving and 

making canvas covered goose and swan decoys at 

the age of fifteen.  

He carved detailed working decoys with graceful 

necks. His swans had barrel-shaped tail with wood 

underneath the canvas instead of wire.  

The Museum actually owns a George Crosson 

Swan that he donated in 1976.  It is on display in 

our second floor gallery. Please come see it. 
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FROM THE MUSEUM DIRECTOR 

The City Manager has proposed cutting our Community Organization Grant by 12% for the Fiscal year 

2019/2020.  This cut to our revenue would make it much more difficult for the museum to operate and require 

our organization to step up its fundraising efforts.  Please take a few minutes of your time to email the City 

Council Members and let them know that you do not support any reduction in funding to the Atlantic Wildfowl 

Heritage Museum.  You can reach all City Council Members by email at citycouncil@vbgov.com.  

 

Please donôt forget about our Spring Celebration at the Lucky Oyster 2165 General Booth Blvd #154, Virginia 

Beach, VA 23454.  The menu is in this newsletter.  $30.00 per person includes your meal with salad and a side, 

beverage, and dessert.  We will also have a raffle for some great prizes.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the 

Lucky Oyster!   

 

Itôs official!  We are winners in the Coastal Virginia Magazines ñBest of Hampton Roadsò Awards.  We won a 

Bronze and two Gold Awards in three separate categories.   We won a Bronze award (3rd Place) for Favorite Place 

to take out of towners, a Gold award (1st Place) for Best Local Attraction, and a Gold award (1st Place) for Best 

Family Friendly Attraction! Thank you to everyone who voted to help us win these most prestigious awards. 

 

2019 Membership dues were due on January 1, 2019.  We typically collect the dues through April of each year 

and then begin sending invoices to unpaid members in May.  You will receive an invoice this month if your 2018 

membership dues have not been paid to date.  All memberships run on a calendar year. So if you have paid your 

2019 membership dues, your membership is good until December 31, 2019.   

 

I would like to congratulate the Virginia Beach City Council for the successful production of the ñSomething In 

The Waterò Festival. I want to especially thank Councilman Aaron Rouse for his leadership in working so closely 

with the festival producers and I want to thank the City Managerôs Office for all of their hard work in putting the 

logistics together to have such a positive and productive weekend.  I want to extend a huge thank you to Virginia 

Beach native Pharrell Williams for the huge investment he made in our community.  Last but certainly not least, 

I want to thank all of our first responders for their hard work and dedication during this very long weekend. The 

police officers were actually able to use the deWitt Cottage as a location to take a break and grab a bite to eat 

during their long 12 hour shifts.  The food was provided by Betty Ann Debouches and her Bay Colony neighbors. 

Below is a picture of two Police Vehicles in the museum parking lot.  Also a picture of some local ñpop upò art 

at the corner of 17th Street and Pacific Avenue that was a direct result of this past weekendôs festival.  

 

mailto:citycouncil@vbgov.com
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Welcome  

Back Bay Wildfowl Guild  
Fried Shrimp Dinner*  

Jumbo shrimp ï lightly fried,  
served with our famous fresh made Lucky Sauce! 

 
Luckyôs House Sirloin* 

Prime Sirloin seasoned to perfection  
 

Pungo Chicken Dinner  
Everyoneôs favorite, two chicken breast over mashed potatoes and topped with sauteed 

spinach, mushrooms and bell pepper 
 

Fried Oyster Dinner*  
Fresh oysters, hand breaded and lightly fried to order 

 
Shrimp nô Broccoli Alfredo 

Tender shrimp sauteed with garlic and fresh broccoli  
in a creamy Alfredo sauce 

 
Fried Flounder Dinner*  

Fresh flounder ï fried to crispy perfection  
 

*Entrees served with a House or Caesar salad and  
your choice of one side 

Dressings:  Ranch, Honey Mustard, Dijon,  Balsamic, Pepper Parmesan, Bleu Cheese, French, 
Thousand Island, Caesar and Fat Free Italian  

 

Lucky Sides  
 Cole Slaw, Beans nô Rice,  

Steamed Broccoli, French Fries & Baked Potato 
 

A sampling of Luckyôs homemade desserts included 
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deWitt Cottage Bedroom 

is coming together 

 

We are still in need of some additional items.  We need a used standard mattress and box spring set and 

we would also like to have bed covering that would have been available 1900-1930.  I want to shout out to 

Susan Moritz, Jim and Linda Mehne, Bill and Becky Evans, Larry and Martha Davenport, Gentry and Miriam 

Childress, Jim and Lynda Briggs. And Sheila Hightower for all of the items on loan or have been donated. 
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You can now pay your dues online at awhm.org ! 

Please understand that we depend on every dollar to operate the museum. If you have not paid your 2019 

dues, please give serious consideration to sending them into the museum right away.  Beginning March 1, 

2019, any listed member who has not paid their dues will receive an invoice from the museum director 

requesting payment of their annual dues 

 

2019 DUES 

$35/YR INDIVIDUAL         $50/FAMILY 

$100/YR BRONZE        $200/YR SILVER 

$500/YR GOLD     $1,000/YR  PRESIDENTS CIRCLE 
 

 
BACK BAY  WILDFOWL GUILD 

2019 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 

 

NAME:_______________________________________________AMOUNT PAID____________ 
 

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________ 
 

CITY: ______________________________STATE:_____ZIP CODE___________ 
 

EMAIL  ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________ 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBER: ___________________ [CELL]  _________________ 

 
January 1, 2019 kicked off our Annual Membership Campaign. Each member is encouraged to find one new 

member to join the Back Bay Wildfowl Guild.  Our very existence depends on growing the membership of the 

Guild.  Please encourage everyone you know to become a member! 

Please pass this newsletter on to any potential new member! 

BACK BAY WILDFOWL GUILD  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Jason Seward, President       Wayne Jarman, Vice President 

Jim Mehne, Secretary                Larry Davenport , Treasurer 

Paarke Atkinson                                                      Jim Briggs 

Mark Cromwell                                            Martha Davenport  

Phil Davenport        Tom Richards      

Jeff Tinkham                              William Walsh, Jr ., Curator 

Fletcher Bryant, President Emeritus 

 

M USEUM CARVERS 

Monday            Elaine Polizos 

Tuesday:                               Pete DiPietro 

Wednesday:                       Roy Carlson & Ed Morrison 

Thursday:           Hank Grigolite  

ñThe Boathouse Boysò Carving Club:          Al, Jamie, John, Pete                                                               

Friday:                                Susan Moritz 

Saturday:                         Gentry Childress & Ben Purvis 

        Sunday:                             OPEN 

M USEUM VOLUNTEERS 

          Tuesday:                           OPEN 

          Wednesday:                      OPEN 

          Thursday                        OPEN 

          Friday:                    OPEN 

          Saturday:                   OPEN 

          Sunday:                    OPEN 

        Museum Grounds:  Nancy Lekberg, Lori Bagley, Lois Stickles, 

Jacky Richards, Martha Davenport, Cherly Davis,  

and Lena Lindsay 
 

M USEUM STAFF 

Lynn Hightower, Director    Joe Leo, Operations 
           

M USEUM CONTACT INFORMATION  

ATLANTIC WILDFOWL HERITAGE MUSEUM 

1113 Atlantic Avenue 

Virginia Beach, VA 23451 

 

Telephone: 757.437.8432 

Facsimile: 757.437.9950 

Website: www.awhm.org 

Email: director@atwildfowl.org 

 

http://awhm.org/

